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Memo # U2324-059 
09 Oct 2023 

TO The University Community   

SUBJECT Ms Hilda A Kapauan-Abola, 1966-2023 

With sadness, we inform the University community of the passing away of Ms 
Hilda A Kapauan-Abola (BS BM 1986) on 9 October 2023. 

With her warmth, contagious laugh, and compassion for others, Hilda was an 
invaluable colleague committed to her work, helping advance the mission and 
goals of the University. She joined the Ateneo High School as an Assistant 

Faculty (1987-1990) and became an Associate Teacher (1990-1993). After a brief hiatus, Hilda 
returned to the University in 2000 as a Creative Production Assistant at the Office of Planning 
and Development/Alumni Affairs, rising to Creative Production Head. From 2008 to 2013, she 
served as Office Manager at the Office of University Development/ Alumni Relations. After 
which, Hilda served at the Office of the President as Officer Manager (2013-2015) and Awards 
and Communications Officer until 2022.  

We request the Ateneo community to keep Hilda and her family in your prayers. She is survived 
by her husband Alexis Augusto L Abola (GS 1982, HS 1985, AB Lit-English 1990) and siblings 
David A Kapauan (GS 1975, HS 1979), Alejandro Quirico A Kapauan (GS 1970, HS 1974) and 
Ms Vivian A Kapauan-Rupani (AB Psy 1989). 

Arrangements are being made for the wake to be held at the College Chapel. A separate 
announcement on the details will follow.  

 
🕇 

Eternal rest grant unto Hilda, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon her.  
May she rest in peace. Amen. 

 
 
 

(Sgd) Roberto C Yap SJ 
President 


